

PICKENS COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS & REGISTRATION

June 23rd, 2022

Board of Elections & Registration Chair Joe Walker called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

I. ATTENDANCE

Board:

Joe Walker Mike Carver Rebecca Cantrell Barbara Ledom-Balducci Larry Brown

County Staff in attendance:

Stacey Godfrey- Supervisor Rhonda Waggoner- Assistant

Others in attendance:

Mari Livsey- KnowPickens Dawn Carver Albert Cantrell

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Pickens County Board of Elections led the pledge of allegiance.

III. AGENDA

A motion was made by Larry Brown, seconded by Rebecca Cantrell, to approve the proposed agenda. Members Mike Carver, Barbara Ledom-Balducci, Rebecca Cantrell, & Larry Brown voted 4 (Yes), to 0 (No) to approve the agenda. The vote was unanimous.

IV. Public Comments

NONE

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. Certify the results of the June 21st, 2022 Runoff Election

Supervisor Stacey Godfrey stated that the Election Summary Report was included in each of the board members binders. She said the Runoff Election had a total of 1,705 voters. Board member Mike Carver reminded the other board members that not everyone was eligible to vote in this election. Ms. Godfrey said that the Democratic ballot was county wide, but that the Republican ballot could only be voted on by the residents of Commission District 1.

A motion was made by Mike Carver, seconded by Larry Brown, to certify the results of the June 21st, 2022 Runoff Election. Members Mike Carver, Barbara Ledom-Balducci, Rebecca Cantrell, & Larry Brown voted 4 (Yes), to 0 (No) to certify the results. The vote was unanimous.

VI. BOARD COMMENTS

Barbara Ledom-Balducci said she would like to thank the staff and board one last time for everything they have done. She said it has been a pleasure working with each of them.

Mike Carver said he knew it was a shorter period to get ready for this election, but it was still hard work. He stated the lines were short and people were able to get in, vote, and get out quickly.

Larry Brown said he heard from many voters who express positive comments.

Rebecca Cantrell said she spoke to voters who went on Election Day and the process was perfect.

Board members said the poll workers raved about the lunches that were provided.

VII. ADJOURN

Motion made by Rebecca Cantrell, seconded by Mike Carver, to adjourn the meeting at 6:07 p.m. Members Mike Carver, Barbara Ledom-Balducci, Rebecca Cantrell, & Larry Brown voted unanimously 4 (Yes), to 0 (No) to adjourn the meeting.